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Middleton Tyas and Moulton Village News 
 
No. 455          February 2015 
 

 
 

Launch of the Pop-Up Pop-In Shop 
 

Things usually go very quiet after Christmas and the New Year but this year the social life seems to be kicking 
off again earlier than usual.  There’s a quiz, a talk, Valentine’s Day and Mothers’ Day to celebrate at Middleton 
Lodge and the Cricket Club Dinner Dance coming up.  Find out more about those in this month’s issue.  
There’s also a new regular event, which with your help, will become a regular feature. 
 
That’s the Pop-in Coffee Shop which was launched last month by the Village Shop.  Every Thursday, for an 
initial six months, there’s a pop-in coffee shop going on in the Memorial Hall from 8.45 to 11.00.  Why ‘pop-in’?  
Well, the fact that the shop and post office are there at all greatly increases the likelihood that if you go out in 
the morning you will run into somebody you know.  The Pop-in Coffee Shop just gives you the opportunity to 
build on that and have a bit of a chat with somebody in the warm and with a cuppa thrown in for good 
measure.   
 
Early customers are likely to be parents who have just dropped their children off at school.  It’s a chance to have a chat, 
read their e-mails (there’s free wifi available) and let the pre-school kids have a run around with their friends in the 
warm.  After that, it’s up to you.  Just call in any time before 11.00, have a chat and a cup of the cheapest coffee in 
town, (£1 a cup and free re-fills with a biscuit and juice for the children thrown in for good measure), catch up with 
friends, check out the special offers in the shop, browse the free Buy/Sell/Swap board, even put your toe in the small 
enterprise world!  That’s it!  Got the tiniest germ of a business idea? There’s a free ‘Over to You’ table where you can 
sell or promote your own products or business idea or just bring something you feel strongly about to a waiting world.    
 

The Pop-up Coffee Shop isn’t intended to be a great money-spinner for the shop.  It’s just making more of the fact that 
the shop and post office are a social hub for the village.  Pop in for a few minutes on a Thursday morning and you’ll see 

what we mean.       And if you would be willing to help with the coffee, please give Gordon Davies a ring on 377450. 
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MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP NEWS 
Tel: 377198   Open  Monday to Friday 8.00 – 2.00, Saturday 8.30 – 1.00 
Post Office Tel: 339111  Open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday , Friday, 8.30 

 
 Have you got your Loyalty Card yet?  Next time 
you’re in the shop, just ask.  Your card will be 
stamped every time your shopping comes to £5 
or more.  When it’s been stamped 10 times, 
that’s £5 off your next shop.  It’s our way of 
saying ‘;Thank you’ to all our customers.  And if 
it coaxes you to spend a little bit more, that’s 
good news too! 

 

Brrrrrrrrrrr!  Feeling chilly? 
There’s nothing like a bowl of nourishing 
soup to get the cold out of your bones.  
Yorkshire Provender have got just the 
answer in their new winter range: 

 Rustic vegetable and Ham 
£2.28 

 Cauliflower with Ham and Fountains 
Gold Cheddar 

£2.28 

 Root Vegetable with Pearl Barley 
£2.28 

 Tomato and Red Pepper with 
Wensleydale Cheese 

£2.39 

 Beetroot with Horseradish 
£2.39 

 
We’ve mentioned these before but they are 
so Devilishly Delicious that we just have 
to tell you again.  All you do is open the 
carton (they’re in the chiller cabinet with 
yogurts and cream etc), heat the contents 
to boiling point for a couple of minutes, 
then pour into four glasses or ramekins 
and chill for an hour or so.  Serve with a 
few raspberries or strawberries then sit 
back and take the compliments!  £3.25 
each 

 Crème Brulee 

 Panna Cotta 

 Sicilian Lemon 
 

Have you remembered it’s 
Valentine’s Day??????NO? 
Shame on you!  But we can probably 

give you breathing space while you hand over 
these and explain that you were planning to 
take her out to dinner but it was meant to be a 
surprise. 
 

House of Dorchester Mint Collection         £4.75 
House of Dorchester Caramel Collection  £4.75 
PURE Chocolate white chocolate Callets  £4.25 
Monty Bojangles Mint Chocolate Truffles  £3.50 

 

We know that anyway! 

Yes, of course we all know how beautiful the 
landscape is in this part of the world.  But Mark 
Denton’s photographs, reproduced as a card 
left blank for your own message, really are a 
revelation.  Perfect to send any Yorkshire 
native in exile or anyone who needs 
convincing that this is God’s own country.  
Several new pictures have been added to his 
gallery. 

£2 each or four for £6. 
 

It’s the season of sniffs and 
snuffles, aches and sneezes  
Unfortunately we can’t deny it.  There are a lot 
of bugs about.  We can help with something for 
sore throats, feverishness, aches and pains, 
congestion.  Just ask. 
 

The old remedies may be the 
best 
There’s a lot to be said for a generous 
spoonful of honey in hot water with a squeeze 
of lemon juice.  We have locally produced 
honey for £4.95 for 454gms.  It doesn’t come 
any purer!  And if you are really sorry for 
yourself, scrap the lemon juice and have 
whisky instead!  We’ve got that too! 
 
Thank you for your patience while our 
display freezer was out of order.  Thanks to 
Chris Alsop, we are now back in business 
and busy re-stocking our frozen goods.  
Please let us know if there is anything 
frozen you would specially like us to stock. 
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News from the parish council 
Planning meeting 
RDC Planning Officers are holding a drop-in 
session to inform residents about their plans for 
future development in the village. 
 
The drop-in session will take place in the Memorial 
Hall on Tuesday 27 January between 2-00 - 700 
followed by a question and answer session with the 
Leader of RDC, Councillor John Blackie.  Please 
attend if you can because the future of the village is 
being discussed. 
 

School report 
Save the Children 
The children took part in the national Christmas 
Jumper Day on 12 December, raising £100 for 
Save the Children  
 
Herriot Hospice Home Care 
The Junior Choir performed at the Black Bull as 
part of a lunch fundraiser for Herriot Hospice Home 
Care. 
 
Jonah and The Whale 
Years 3 and $ are performing Jonah and The 
Whale for parents on March 24 and 25. 
 
New starters 
If you have a child due to start school next 
September you are welcome to visit at any time.  
Just contact the school office on 377285 to make 
arrangements. 
 

News from the Village Shop 
- Onwards and upwards 

New Treasurer 
The Shareholders agreed at their meeting on 8 
January to the appointment of a part-time paid 
Treasurer to be funded, temporarily, from retained 
earnings, and Victoria Bush was appointed on 
January 19 and has commenced shadowing Sandy 
with a view to taking over at the AGM on 17 
February.  She has extensive experience in small 
business accounts and will be a welcome addition 
to the Management Committee. 
 
The Management Committee, together with Friends 
of the Shop, will now get together to decide on fund 
raising activities that will help to defray the cost. 
Please join us if you can.  
 
Village Shop AGM 

The AGM will be held in the Memorial Hall on 
Tuesday 17 February at 7.00. All are welcome. 
Shop upgrade 
With support from the Plunkett Foundation and 
their project partner, Proctor and Gamble, we have 

had some great ideas on marketing and 
merchandising put forward by a group of young 
business graduates who held a workshop with us 
recently. The Management Committee met last 
month to review the recommendations, and a 
number of them will be taken forward as projects.  
Watch out for news of our resulting shop make-
over. 
 
Loyalty card scheme 
Watch out for details of our new loyalty card 
scheme which will be launched in February. 
 
Call for help 
YOUR SHOP NEEDS YOU!!!! 
We need more volunteers to help run the shop – if 
you can spare a couple of hours a week, you would 
be welcomed with open arms and  provided with all 
the necessary training. 
 
We would also like to strengthen the Management 
Committee with more members, and we need 
people who would like to help with projects 
associated with giving the shop a makeover to 
attract more customers and increase turnover. 
Contact any member of the Management 
Committee if you would like to help. 
 

 
VILLAGE SHOP 100 CLUB DRAW 

 
THE 100 CLUB RUNS FOR ONE YEAR FROM 

FEBRUARY EACH YEAR. THE FIRST NUMBER 
WILL BE DRAWN ON FRIDAY 27 FEBRUARY 

SO THERE’S STILL TIME TO JOIN.. 
 

THE COST IS £2 PER MONTH PER NUMBER, 
PAYABLE IN A SINGLE PAYMENT OF £24. WE 

ACCEPT CASH, CHEQUES OR CARD 
PAYMENTS. 

 
THREE PRIZES OF SHOP VOUCHERS ARE 

PAID EACH MONTH, £30, £20 AND £10.  
VOUCHERS CAN BE REDEEMED ON ANY 

PRODUCTS SOLD IN THE SHOP AND THRERE 
IS NO TIME LIMIT ON WHEN THEY MUST BE 

REDEEMED. 
 

YOU HAVE TO BE IN IT TO WIN IT! 
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Carol singing 
A very big thank you to the residents who gave 
their time to continue the tradition of singing carols 
around the village.  It was wonderful to see so 
many young children join us this year. 
 
Thank you to the community who gave generously 
and to Moto Services for allowing us to sing on 
their premises. Sincere thanks to the kind residents 
who provided refreshments which were greatly 
appreciated. 
 
£546.34 was raised which will be divided between 
the Memorial Hall and Church funds. 
Barbara Oram 

 

On the subject of Christmas…..  

While we’re still on the subject of Christmas, many 
thanks to the team of young men who put up the 
Christmas tree on the Green.  It looked lovely, was 
dead vertical and stayed that way despite the fierce 
winds over Christmas and New Year.  Well done!  
(You realise you’ve got a job for life?!) 
 

One more Christmas story 
 

 
 
Well done to Lottie Fish, prize winner in her year 
group at Middleton Tyas Primary School, in a 
competition sponsored by the Black Bull to design 
a Christmas card. 
 
Lottie’s prize was dinner for herself and her family 
at The Black Bull.  Lottie’s mother Clare 
commented ‘Lottie’s picture has gone all over the 
world to friends in Australia, China, New Zealand 
and the USA as well as this country.  It’s amazing 
that The Black Bull has supported the school in this 
way as well as throughout the year.’ 
 
 

 

 
THE MANY SHADES OF SHIMLA 

 
A slide/video show (see article) 

 
Friday 27 February 7:00 for 7:30 . 

Memorial Hall 
 

Tickets £5 from Post Office, or via 377600 
- to include light refreshments – 

 
Wine available 

 
All proceeds to St. Michael and All Angels Church 

Building Fund  

 

 

The Many Shades of Shimla 
Did you watch ‘Indian Hill Railways’ on the 
television last year?  Might you watch ‘Indian 
Summers’ to be televised, beginning this month? 
 
Both are set in Shimla, a truly fascinating city 
clinging to the steep slopes of the Himalayan 
foothills in North-West India, and once the summer 
capital of the Raj, from which the British ruled India.  
The forthcoming ten-part fictional period drama, 
starring Julie Walters, is of colonial life in 1930’s 
Shimla, it seems, though not filmed there, alas.  
Today, evidence of its colonial past is there for all 
to see – in its buildings, thoroughfares, schools and 
trains. 
 
We hope you’d like to join us on Friday 27 February 
for a slide/video show of the Shimla we saw in 
November 2014, and our journey on the UNESCO 
World Heritage Site narrow gauge railway that 
chugged its dramatic and precarious way up to 
‘The Queen of Hill Stations’, as Shimla was known 
Susan and Norman Mahaffy. 
 

 

Dorothy Rowbotham and Judy Brown would like to 
invite you to a 

 
CASHMERE SALE 

 
at Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall 

 
on Monday 9 March 10.00 to 1.00 

 
01748 821602 
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Improving play provision for our children 

 

QUIZ NIGHT 
 

Friday, 6
th

 MARCH 2015 
 

Memorial Hall – 7.30pm 
 

 

Join us for a FUNd-raising evening 

 
Quizmaster :  GEOFF SMITH 

 

Pie & Pea Supper – 
Pork, Steak or Cheese pie – TO 

ORDER 
 

Bring your own drinks 
 

RAFFLE 
 

Tickets in advance - £5 
 

from 
Chris 377062,  Andrea 07971 642027 

or Dorothy at the PO 
 

 

Looking for help? 
Do you need help for your self or for a loved one?  
St John’s Community Centre at Catterick Garrison 
currently has vacancies for the following services: 
 
DAY CENTRE (Monday/Wednesday and Friday) 

Offers a place to meet new people, have a cooked 
lunch and join in the daily activity. Transport is 
provided on an adapted minibus. Other services at 
the centre include assisted showers, hairdressing 
and acupuncture.   

 
ASSISTED SHOPPING  
Fortnightly service. Clients are collected and 
returned to their homes in an adapted minibus. 
They are assisted throughout by a driver and a 
support worker. After shopping, clients meet in the 
supermarket café before returning home. Cost is 
£4.10p per trip.  
 
INTERNET SHOPPING 
Service for elderly or disabled who are house 
bound or find mobility a challenge. A volunteer will 
attend their home and carry out an online shop with 
Tesco having the groceries delivered directly to the 
clients home. No need to have a computer or 
internet access as this will be provided by the 
volunteer. Cost £1 per visit.  
 
SITTING SERVICE 
Service for those who care for a dependant in their 
own home. A volunteer will sit with a person 
allowing their carer time to themselves. The 
amount of time is negotiable but is generally for 2 
or 3 hours per week. Cost is £2 per hour. 
 
All staff and volunteers are trained and vetted.  
 
If you would like to find out more about any of 
these services please get in touch with the team at 
St John’s: Tel: 01748 832271, e-mail 
info@stjohnscc.org.uk or visit our web site 
www.stjohnscc.org.uk   
 

Registered Charity No 1154379 

 

Are you on the radar? 
Research shows that only about a third of British 
purchasers register all of their domestic appliances 
with the manufacturer, leaving many thousands of 
owners virtually untraceable if a safety repair is 
required. 
 
To combat this, the Association of Manufacturers of 
Domestic Appliances (AMDEA) has launched a 
new web portal (www.registermyappliance.org.uk) 
designed to make it quicker and easier for the 
public to register all of their appliances by providing 
access to the registration pages of 47 leading 
brands. 
 
As part of the ‘Fire Kills’ campaign, North Yorkshire 
Fire and Rescue Service (NYFRS) is encouraging 
people to use ‘Register my appliance’, to provide 
up-to-date, accurate, contact information so 
manufacturers can issue (Continues on page 8) 

mailto:info@stjohnscc.org.uk
http://www.stjohnscc.org.uk/
http://www.registermyappliance.org/
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Please call reception to book on 01325 377977 or email info@middletonlodge.co.uk 
All our events are available to purchase as vouchers making the perfect gift for someone special 

 

 
Middleton Lodge Cookery School 
We are very excited to launch the Middleton Lodge 
Cookery School course.  Come and learn to master 
the art of the perfect dinner party with our award 
winning Master Chef Quarter finalist and Head 
Chef Robert Taylor.   
Robert has been recognised at several National 
Awards including UK's Young Chef of the Year in 
2008 reaching the Chaine de Rotisseurs finals in 
Paris and he was also successful in reaching the 
quarter finals of Masterchef 'The Professionals' in 
2012. Robert ran the Cookery School at Swinton 
Park for 3 years and worked and trained alongside 
Rosemary Shrager. 
 
A few places are still available for the course on 
Thursday 5 February.  The cost is £105 per 
person but your partner or a family member is 
invited to join you for lunch afterwards for a 
supplement of £35 provided this arrangement is 
made at the time of booking. 
 
The morning starts at 9.30 with coffee and pastries.  
The course, during which you will learn how to cook 
a three course dinner,including bread making, knife 
skills, dessert techniques and the best sauces, 
starts at 10.00.  The afternoon session finishes at 
about 2.00, after which you will enjoy a three 
course lunch of the dishes you have cooked 
accompanied by two glasses of Prosecco.  
 
Why not add an overnight's stay at The Coach 
House for a discounted offer price of £130 bed & 
breakfast (double occupancy) if booked at the 
same time. 
 

Cocktail Master Class Demonstration 
Held in the stylish private dining room of The 
Coach House, the cocktail master class is ideal for 
birthday parties, hen do’s, or for those of you 
looking to extend your cocktail-making skills.  
Watch and learn from David Ball, The Coach 
House mixologist and his team.   
 
Experience the thrill and excitement of mixology.  
Only £50pp to include two cocktails and a three 
course dinner.  Maximum of 20 places on a first 
come first served basis. 
 

Clay Pigeon Shooting 
Clay shooting coaching sessions Clay 

shooting coaching sessions with qualified BASC 
instructors are available from February to 
September at a cost of £65 per person. This 
includes 1.5 hrs with all safety equipment hire/gun 
hire/clay/cartridges and 25 Bird Shoot. 
 
Sessions for experienced shots are also available 
(50 Clay shoot for a minimum of four people at 
£35pp – no tuition, own gun, fibre wad cartridges, 
own personal safety equipment.)  
 

March - Sunday 1 & Sunday 29 11.00 – 3.30 

April - Thursday 17 & Sunday 26 11.00 – 3.30 

May - Thursday 15 11.00 - 3.30 (5.30 - 7.30 open 
shoot for experienced shooters) 
June - Thursday 19 11.00 - 3.30 (5.30 – 8.00 open 
shoot for experienced shooters) 
July - Thursday 17 11 - 3.30 (5.30 – 8.00 open 
shoot for experienced shooters) 

mailto:info@middletonlodge.co.uk
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August - Thursday 20 11.00 - 3.30 (5.30 – 8.00 
open shoot for experienced shooters) 
September - Thursday 17 11am - 3.30pm (5.30 – 
7.00 open shoot for experienced shooters) 
 
Please  contact us if you would prefer to discuss 
alternative dates. 
 
Shoot and Stay  
Shoot and Stay packages are available from 
February  - September.  £200 includes Bed and 
Breakfast for two, and one person shooting either 
morning or afternoon. (Shooting includes 1.5 hrs 
with all safety equipment hire/gun 
hire/clay/cartridges and 25 Bird Shoot).  There is a 
£60 supplement for the second person to shoot. 
er 
 
Shooting and Dinner 
Why not combine your shooting session with a  
three course dinner for two with a glass of wine or 
Prosecco  for an extra £60? 
 
Larger groups of corporate or private parties can be 
accommodated. Please call us for your bespoke 
quotation. 
. 

Valentine’s Night 
Saturday 14 February 
The Coach House at Middleton Lodge provides the 
perfect, intimate surroundings for a romantic, 
candle-lit dinner to share with someone special..  
The evening is priced at £49.50 and includes 
champagne and strawberries on arrival, a delicious 
three course dinner, followed by coffee and petit 
fours.  Why not upgrade to our DB&B package and 
spend the night with us is one of our stylish, 
contemporary bedrooms. This is priced at £260 per 
couple. 
 

Mothers’ Day at the Coach House 
Come and celebrate Mothers’ Day with us at The 
Coach House on Sunday 15 March  served 
between 12.00 and 4.00. Three course Sunday 
lunch for £30pp menu coming soon, children’s 
menu also available at a reduced rate. Optional 
upgrade available to include champagne, flowers 
and chocolates at the table. Please contact the 
Coach House team who will be happy to organise 
this for you.   
 
We are very excited to announce that there will be 
some optional children’s entertainment.  This will 
be held in a nearby room and available for a small 
fee payable directly to the organisers on the day.  
Activities to include; Mothers’ Day themed arts and 
crafts and biscuit decoration. There will be limited 

numbers for this entertainment so please book in 
advance when securing your table.   
 
Nutrition and Lifestyle Workshop 
Have you over-indulged this Christmas and New 
Year? Is your New Year’s resolution to eat more 
healthily and improve you lifestyle?  The Coach 
House at Middleton Lodge is launching its very first 
Nutrition and Lifestyle Workshop. 
 
Kate Chaytor-Norris who trained at Optimum 
Nutrition in London, one of the leading educational 
establishments to focus upon all aspects of 
nutrition and health from both a holistic and 
scientific perspectives. 
 
Kate is holding a workshop on Thursday February 
26 the cost is £75pp to include a four-hour 
workshop and two course lunch with selected 
refreshments. 
 
Learn how to make the right choices regarding diet, 
supplements and lifestyle. It may be possible to 
improve these processes e.g. drying skin and hair, 
changing body shape, fluctuating hormones and 
menopause, thyroid function, arthritis, declining 
mental function, circulatory issues, cancer etc. In 
addition, the western view of female ageing will be 
examined and compared with other cultures to 
enable us to feel more positive and inspired about 
the next phase of life. Don't be the one to miss out, 
gain the knowledge to enable you to sail on feeling 
healthy, sexy and vibrant.  Kate can also test your 
iodine and zinc levels and find out how acid or 
alkali you are. 
 
Register at 9.00 for a 9.30 start to the workshop 
and enjoy herbal teas, juices and lunch before 
departing at 2.30 with your goody bag. 
 

Please call reception to book on 01325 377977 or email 
info@middletonlodge.co.uk 

 

mailto:info@middletonlodge.co.uk
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Are you on the radar? 
(Continues from page 5) on safety updates or 
repair notifications to the right homes. Over time 
consumers will also be encouraged and provided 
with the means to amend their details if they move 
house, sell or give an appliance away. 
 
Douglas Herbison Chief Executive, AMDEA says, 
“Domestic appliances have never been safer and 
over 100 million large appliances are in use in our 
homes, many running for ten or many more years. 
The incidence of safety actions is very low 
(between 6 -10 recalls a year) but, unlike cars, if 
manufacturers need to make a free safety 
adjustment they have no way of tracing the majority 
of affected models. ‘Register my appliance’ aims to 
help our industry to act swiftly, to contact owners, if 
a fault is discovered in a particular batch of 
products.” 
 

Cricket Club News 
We would like to thank everyone who supported 
our Christmas Draw and Domino Knockout.  A fun 
night was had by all (and some sore heads as 
well!)  Well done to the worthy winner, Dorothy 
Logan and Ken Myers who was a very gracious 
runner-up. 
 
Big thanks to Kevin and Fran for letting us hold it at 
the pub and for selling the numbers for the draw.  
Dorothy once again kept us all in line and 
officiated.  We couldn’t do it without you! Many 
thanks. 
 
We managed to raise £500 for the club which will 
start off our fundraising for the new roller that we 
desperately need. 
 
March is the start of a new year for our 100 club.  
Numbers are still available, price £12 for the year.  
You could win a cash prize every month!   For 
further details or to purchase a number contact 
Jenn Smith on 377087 or 07790078428. 
 
The season starts in April and there will be indoor 
nets at Carmel School in Darlington from February.  
We are always looking for new players of any 
ability.  If you fancy having a go, contact Dan Smith 
on 07791291232 or Jenn  on the numbers above. 
 
Get together with family and friends, put on your 
dancing shoes and dress to impress!  Join us for a 
glamorous Dinner and Dance on Saturday 14 
March at Scotch Corner Hotel.  Tickets are £30 per 
person, table sizes can be from 4 to 10 or more.  
Book your tickets now! 
 
 

Claiming dates   
February 
Thursday 12 February 6.30 Parish Council meeting 
Tuesday 17 February 7.00 Village Shop AGM 
Friday 27 February 7.00 for 7.30  ‘The Many 
Shades of Shimla’ 
March 
Friday 6 March 7.30  Friends of MT Play Park Quiz 
Night 
Thursday 12 March 6.30 Parish Council meeting 
Saturday 14 March 7.00 MT Cricket Club Dinner 
and Dance Scotch Corner Hotel 
Events are in the Memorial Hall unless shown 
otherwise 

 

Editor’s corner 
Copy for the March  issue please by 20 February to 
2, The Green  or e-mail me at 

dianahthomas@gmail.com or telephone 377311.  
Thank you very much to all the kind people who 
have sent donations for the Village News.  Your 
support is so much appreciated.  There’s still time if 
sending a donation for the Village News is 
something which you keep meaning to do and 
haven’t got round to.   Cheques to Middleton Tyas 
and Moulton Village News please. 
 

Church News 
 

What happens if you pour 
boiling water down a rabbit 

hole? 
 

You get…. Hot, cross bunnies!!! 
 

Easter Services 
Following on from the success of joining together 
for Midnight Mass at Barton, the Easter services 
across the northern end of the team are as follows: 
 
Palm Sunday 
1030 at St. Mary’s Eryholme 
 
Holy Week: 
Tuesday  31st  March:    19.00 at All Saint’s 
Manfield 
Wednesday 1st. April:     19.00 at St. Peter’s Croft 
Maundy Thursday 2nd. April:  19.00 at St. Cuthbert 
& St. Mary’s Barton 
 
Good Friday: 
14.00 Meditation at St. Michael and All Angel’s 
Middleton Tyas 

mailto:dianahthomas@gmail.com
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Easter Day Holy Communion: 
09.30 at St. Peter’s Cleasby w. Stapleton 
11.00 at St. Peter’s Croft 
 
If anyone requires a lift to these services, please 
approach the churchwardens who will be more 
than happy to help. 

 
Byron’s bedtime prayer 
As a dog of great delicacy, I feel the cold. Every 
now and again, I persuade the biscuit-buyer to 
share her bed with me, and I am always very 
thankful…… not that I tell her that. However, I 
should not like my gratitude to go unmarked where 
it matters. 
 
‘Now I lay me down to sleep, 
The king-sized bed is soft and deep. 
I sleep right in the centre groove, 
My human being can hardly move. 
I’ve trapped her legs, she’s 
   tucked in tight, 
And here is where I pass the night. 
 
No-one disturbs me or dares intrude, 
‘Til morning comes and ‘I want food!’ 
I sneak up slowly to begin,  
And nibble on my human’s chin. 
For morning’s here, it’s time to play, 
I always seem to get my way. 
 
So thank you Lord, for giving me, 
This human person that I see. 
The one who hugs me and holds me tight, 
And shares her bed with me at night.’ 
 
Amen 
 
St Michael’s Majors 
The tea this month will be on Thursday 19 March in 
the Memorial Hall from 3.00 – 5.00.  The usual 
travel arrangements apply. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Middleton Tyas Cricket Club 
Annual Dinner Dance  
 Tickets £30.00 per person including 3-
course meal and disco 
The dinner dance will be held on 
Saturday 14th March at the Holiday Inn 
Scotch Corner – arrive at 7pm 
Dress to impress (black tie 
recommended) 
Accommodation available from £65 per 
room bed & breakfast 

 
 

Menu 
Starter 

Winter Vegetable Soup 
 

Main 
Chicken Supreme leek and bacon veloute  

Served with Steamed Vegetables and Potatoes 
 

Vegetarian Option: 
Vegetable Wellington  

with Coarse Grain Mustard and Cream Sauce. 

(Please advise on booking if selecting this option) 

 
Dessert 

Chocolate Fudge Cake with Vanilla Cream 
 

 
 

To find out more or to book your tickets, please 
phone Jen Smith on 01325 377087 before Friday 
27th February 2015.  Prepayment required 
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Church Services 
 

Sunday 1st February 4th Sunday of Epiphany  Middleton Tyas 

9.30 am Holy Communion CW ( T)  Rev . J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. L. Weightman Dr. N. Weightman 

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  

Readings Revelation 12- 1-5a  P426 Mark 1-  21-28 P427 

 

Sunday 8th February Second Sunday before Lent Middleton Tyas 

9.30am Morning Prayer CW   Mr. H. Swanston 

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Mrs. C. Harvey  

Readings Proverbs 8.1- 22-31   P 441 John 1- 15-20  P 443 

   

Sunday 8th. February  Moulton 

6pm Holy Communion BCP  Rev J Lane 

Readings Colossians 1- 15-20  P443 John 1 – 1-14  P 443 

   

Sunday 15th. February Next before Lent Middleton Tyas 

9.30am Holy Communion  
CW ( T) 

 Rev. J. Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Sheridan Mrs. J. Nimmins 

Reader Mr. A. Hindhaugh  

Readings 2 Corinthians 4, 3-6  446 Mark 9- 2-9 P447 

 

Sunday 22nd February 1st. Sunday of Lent Middleton Tyas 

9.30am Morning Prayer CW  Mrs. V. Waugh 

Sidesmen Mrs. C. Harvey  Mrs. D. Donnison 

Reader Mr. P. Nimmins  

Readings Genesis 9- 8-17  P 450 Mark 1- 9-15  P 452 

 
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 
If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-mail 
jennilane2013@btinternet.com 
 
Cleaning Rota 

2 February  Mrs McKibbin, Mrs Vaux and Mrs Benson 
9 & 16 February Mrs Croft and Mrs Hall 
23 February  Mrs Jenn Smith and Mrs Weightman 
 
 
Flower Rota 
Pat Swanston is in charge of flowers this month until Ash Wednesday after which the church will be devoid of 
flowers until Easter. 
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